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Greetings from the Planning/Building &  
Capital Campaign Team:

We want to give you an update on the 
completion of the Building renovation 
project and also an update on the results 
of the Capital Campaign and the results 
to-date.

Building Renovation:
With the re-hanging of the Tartans in 
Tartan Hall, our renovation is all but 
complete. We are still monitoring one issue with our concrete (some minor 
“spider” cracks have developed) and hope to have that resolved over the 
summer. In addition, the Building & Grounds Ministry is working on the 
completion of the landscaping and we look forward to the final results.

As we walk through the various sections of the building and Sanctuary, we 
still marvel at the wonderful work that was done and how we are able to 
honor God with our space. Many of the items completed look as if they 
have always been in place:  the Sanctuary floor, the front chancel, the bright 
finishes of the Narthex and Arcade. Looking at the bright and welcoming 
space of our Education building and the ability of our youth and adults to 
learn and enjoy fellowship has made the long project all worthwhile. We 
are especially pleased with the accessibility that was created: seating in the 
Sanctuary for the physically challenged, the elevator and the bridge that is 
now a focal point our wonderful facility. Thanks to everyone for the support 
and patience with the wonderful work that was done by Trehel Construction.

Capital Campaign:
We are past the halfway point of the Capital Campaign commitment period 
and want to update you on the status of the campaign. The original building 
project came in on budget at $2,883,925. We received pledged commitments 
totaling $1,945,409 and have collected approximately $1,355,870 of that 
total. In addition, we have received $668,380 in several unpledged gifts, from 
families in the congregation, giving us a total of $2,024,250 to date. This 
leaves $1,148,265 to be paid, plus any additional interest payments on our 
outstanding construction loan.

As we have moved past the midpoint of the pledge period (1/2 way point for 
some who pledged over a longer period), we want to encourage everyone to 
consider completing their pledge as soon as they are able. This will ensure 
that we keep the campaign on track, as we continue our efforts to faithfully 
Glorify God, Grow Disciples, and Meet Human Needs.

Again, many thanks to all who have contributed towards this project and we 
look forward to your continued support of the ministry at Fort Hill.

If you are new to Fort Hill, it is never too late to make a pledge and help us 
reduce the amount of the loan we will take in order to meet the project cost.

The Peace of Christ,

Planning, Building & Capital Campaign Team
Gregg Morton, David Cundiff, Dusty Oates, and Art Williams


